








Mike MacFerrin










CS7900 - PdD Intro










Assignment #6










October 23, 2006

In short, the ACM Software Globalization Report aimed to take one of the first in-depth, objective looks at the global economy's effect on the software industry, technology research and education.  It's been a pressing issue on many IT Professionals in the United States who foresee their jobs being outsourced overseas in the near future.  Depending upon your viewpoint, the results of the paper were a mixed bag.

Of the conclusions reached in the report, I found the sixth point (p. 9) most intriguing:

“To stay competitive in a global IT environment and industry, countries must

adopt policies that foster innovation. To this end, policies that improve a

country’s ability to attract, educate, and retain the best IT talent are critical.

Educational policy and investment is at the core.”

This echoes what I’ve believed all along.  I strongly agree with the article’s premise that a global software marketplace won’t weaken job prospects for any bright, talented programmers.  I believe that, in the long run, it only strengthens the core global demand for quality software and applications.  As the ACM report notes, this premise has held… there are more IT jobs in the country today than there have ever been.  The global marketplace may increase competition, no doubt, but the industry (and the jobs that accompany it) isn’t going anywhere soon.
After reading several articles online, it appears many other folks (in greater positions of authority than I) came to the same optimistic conclusions.  An applicable article (albeit a bit outdated) from my alma mater, the University of Michigan1, suggests that while many “routine” software tasks can be easily outsourced, higher-level work (requiring the competency of highly-skilled programmers) is very difficult to ship offshore, where education standards are more spotty and motivation of employees can be suspect.  But more telling than a paper from a Business school is the reaction from actual software companies in industry today, many of whom aren’t shy about voicing opinions on the subject.  One such American company, Fog Creek Software2 in New York City, states it succinctly when asked about outsourcing their development projects: “We will not be ‘offshoring’ our software development because you don't outsource your core competency. I'm not a software broker, I'm a software developer.”  There are still plenty of jobs here, at least plenty of the great ones I would want, and I don’t foresee that changing much in the near future.  In a nutshell, outsourcing used to scare me.  It doesn’t anymore.
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